Draft Minutes of the Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 
Monday 8th November 2021 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs: Roger Mitchell, Adrian Mitchell, Alison Sharp, Irene Ellis, Maralyn Bailey, Nigel Stacey, Paul Grafton – Chairman 

Cllr Peter Watson (TDC)

Mr Paul Nethercott representing Airband 

Mr Michael Grimm, Architect, representing Mr Luke Dunkin
1. Apologies: Sally Whitehead, Clerk
2. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the meeting of 20th September 2021 were agreed and signed by the Chairman Paul Grafton.
3. Matters Arising
3.1 Wreath purchased for Thelma to lay at the Remembrance Service passed to Adrian.
3.2 The amount paid to Mystery Shoppers Ltd from advertising revenue as a contribution towards the cost of printing the Clarion and set out in the minutes of the September meeting turned out to be inaccurate due to a £200 direct payment into the council bank account with no note as to the payee, which had been attributed to a payment for advertising.  It turned out to be a much delayed TAP fund payment so the next payment of advertising revenue to Mystery Shoppers will be adjusted down accordingly.
4. Police.  No crime report received.
5. Planning 
5.1 No comments were felt necessary on the current planning applications – although the deadline for Parish Council comment was passed in the case of the Higher Sellick application Councillors had been sent the information by email and had the opportunity to pass any comments direct to the Clerk.  Paul pointed out that personal comments were still accepted on the TDC website up until the application was discussed by the Planning Committee.
5.2 The presentation by Mr Grimm on the Luke Dunkin development proposal gave rise to no concerns regarding the proposal for a development of this size in the village but several concerns regarding the details:

· The two affordable units already built by Mr Dunkin (one to buy, one to rent) had not been taken up by anyone locally and indeed had to be offered widely before they were occupied.  However, times have changed and there certainly seems to be an unmet demand for rental property in the wider area.

· The offer of 16 parking bays for use by the primary school was much appreciated though it was noted that the planning application to replace the garages opposite the school with 25 parking spaces is currently before the TDC Planning Committee.  Were parents to use the bays for pickup and drop-off children would need to cross the road and there is no pavement on the south side and only a very narrow one on the school side.  It was felt that DCC Highways would not agree to a pedestrian crossing.  A suggestion was made to use the bays for staff parking which would partly avoid this problem.  EV points could be provided.
· The proposed development is on a flood plain but it was noted that works to improve the flow of the River Claw seem to have been effective so far as there have been no recent floods. 
· It was noted that there is no public transport in the village.
6. Highways
6.1. There was debate (in connection with the Luke Dunkin proposals) about speeding on the A388 and it was noted that Devon CC Highways were satisfied there was no evidence of any need for further measures and indeed viewed the parking on the A388 outside the school at pickup time a positive benefit in that it forced traffic to slow down.  
Members should continue to report problems with local roads and potholes on 0345 155 1004.
7. Finance: 
7.1  Cheques were signed for Clerk Wages, Clarion postal expenses and Poppy Wreath.
8. Correspondence:
8.1 Link Services request for funds – set aside to be brought forward when the next Precept is being discussed.
8.2 Annual Rough sleepers estimate – no rough sleepers are known.
9 AOB

9.1 Advertising Policy – to be circulated by email and discussed at the next meeting.
9.2 Airband Ultrafast Fibre Broadband:  Key points from the presentation are:

· Installation of the infrastructure in the village is in progress

· The cabling will use mainly BT poles and ducts

· The service is FTTP (Fibre To The Premises) so should provide high speed and reliability

· Households interested in being connected should contact Airband to express an interest

· Connections are planned to take place in April 2022

· Full details will be published in an article in the December Clawton Clarion which will be available on the village website.

Next meeting: 10th January 2022 at 7.30pm
